
October 18, 2004 
 
Dear Pastor, Church and Praying Friends! 
 
Time is flying so fast, it is already October. The leaves are turning colorful here in Ohio, 
Michigan and Indiana. A lot has happened since our last prayer letter. 
 
We are almost half finished with our short 3-month furlough. We have been in 10 
churches and 3 MISSION conferences. We got to meet a lot of new people, who have 
been praying for us all these years. What a privilege to be used by God. It is truly an 
exciting time for us to see what the LORD has done in our supporting churches. We were 
also able to be in two new churches so far.  Pray that they all will support us. The ever 
dropping US dollar sure is chiseling away at our support - but the Lord knows what we 
need. In all of the services we have seen the altars filled with people who desire to serve 
the Lord more diligently. The faith of the churches have been stretched.  What can be 
done for Jesus, through just ONE man still remains to be seen.  We have driven through 
ten states and logged over 6ooo miles on the Lord's car. Please do continue to pray for 
traveling mercies. 
 
Just before we left for the USA in August, we held the funeral of Bro. Raymond. He was 
the one who had three operations on his liver. Praise the Lord he got saved in January 
2004. At the funeral about forty people were present, two came to the Sunday service the 
following weekend.  One of them was gloriously saved. Believe it or not his name is 
"Sunday" because we was born on Sunday in Nigeria.  So I told this dear brother Sunday 
you'll have a new name now - Sunday-Sunday - because you were born into the human 
family on Sunday and into God's family on another Sunday. He smiled from ear to ear - 
isn't God great? 
 
Gordon Pulley (with the SMORS program), is doing a fantastic job filling our shoes. He 
preaches 3 times in the German language and one in English. He with our church people 
in Munich is continuing the Gospel distribution and visitation ministry. Four weeks 
'Renee' came to the service as a direct result and one week ago she gotten saved and has 
attended every service since. What a blessing the attendance of the two churches 
continues to grow. 
 
The two of us (my Sandy and me) are healthy and we thank the LORD and you for all 
your unselfish prayers in our behalf. Please continue to pray that the LORD will provide 
open doors for us to minister while we are here in the USA. Please pray that Gordon 
Pulley with continue with our folk's reach more souls in Germany. Thank you for your 
support. 
 
Sincerely your missionaries, 
Wilhelm & Sandra Falk 


